Region 24 Chair Report – January 25,2009

Good Morning

My report this morning is even shorter than I am.....

Hope everyone had a great Holiday Season and wishes for a roaring good 2009.

Can you believe over 20 service clubs worked together on a Benefit for Regan Robinson ?? Of course Lions were first and foremost in this project. There were other organizations such as Legions, Optimists and Municipalities in the area.

There were many Lions clubs from A 1 and A 15, but A 1 led the charge.

Special thanks go out to Parkhill Lions club, especially Lion President Brian Gunness for providing the leadership to make this project a success, over \$ 20,000.00 was raised to help with medical necessities for Regan.

Please plan to attend the Region 24 Rally, Friday February 6 at Lucan Legion – check you e-mail or the web site for more info.

We need to attend region rallies to keep the camaraderie in Lions. These were important events in the past, and we must keep this tradition going. Please spread the word to your Lions and cubs, and show them the fun in Lionism.

It's time to start thinking of next year's cabinet.

There are potential zone and region chairmen sitting amongst you, don't look around it could be you.

Keeping Lions starts with a strong cabinet.

Respectfully submitted

Region 24 Chair Lion Mike Tuxford